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Memo
To: Board of Trustees

From: Rob Sauer

Date: May 8, 2025

Re: Superintendents Board Report

Education Updates

• Debbie and I met with staff in the three schools on the legislative and budgeting process. 
Debbie and I also met with the building reps to discuss legislation related to teacher pay 
and the negotiation process. 
  

• We will be holding our staff “End of Year” celebration on May 29th after the students 
leave for the summer. We will recognize our Teacher of the Year, retirees and other 
accomplishments at that time. 

• The superintendents, high school principals, and high school counselors of the COSSA 
districts met to discuss the CTE offerings currently and those that might be offered in the 
future. We were joined by Debbie and the incoming superintendent of COSSA. There 
was great discussion about current offerings, future offerings, industry needs, and student 
enrollment. It was a good start on this issue. We also briefly discussed possible ways to 
increase enrollment at the Academy. 


